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December 17, 2021 

Watermain Replacement on The West Mall from 
Waulron Street to 191 The West Mall 

Contract: 21ECS-LU-04SU 
Start Date: August 30, 2021 

End Date: June 2022 
*Timeline is subject to change.

The City of Toronto’s project to replace the watermain and the City-owned portion of substandard 
water services on The West Mall from Waulron Street to 191 The West Mall is nearly complete.  

Due to unforeseen delays, the planned permanent restoration of areas affected by the watermain 
installation on The West Mall from Waulron Street to 191 The West Mall has been deferred until 
Spring 2022. The last day for construction work in this area was December 10, 2021. 

Prior to leaving the site, the contractor temporarily restored sidewalks, curbs, and the roadway with 
temporary asphalt, and temporarily restored lawn areas with soil. Once weather conditions are 
favourable, the contractor will return in Spring 2022 to permanently restore the curb, sidewalk, sod 
and roadway. A construction update notice will be issued before work re-starts. If you have any 
concerns regarding the condition of the temporary restoration during winter break, please contact the 
Field Ambassador listed below.  

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT COVID-19 AND CONSTRUCTION WORK IN TORONTO 

During construction, the contractor is responsible for the Health & Safety on site under the Ontario 
Occupational Health and Safety Act and is expected to implement COVID-19 mitigation practices. For 
more information on the City's response to COVID-19 please visit toronto.ca/covid-19. 

MAP OF WORK AREA 

http://www.toronto.ca/covid-19
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WORK STATUS TO-DATE 

The contractor has: 

• Installed the new watermain;

• Transferred water services to the new main;

• Replaced any water service pipes that did not meet City standards from the watermain to the
private property line; and

• Temporarily restored areas affected by watermain installation.

REMAINING WORK 

In Spring 2022, the contractor will permanently restore areas affected by the watermain installation. 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

If you have questions about this construction project, please contact staff listed below. If you need to 
speak with staff on the construction site – please ask for the site inspector, respect physical 
distancing and wear a mask.  

Contract 21ECS-LU-04SU 

Field Ambassador Karo Oguma, 647-299-8601, TorontoPM6@rvanderson.com 

TTY Hearing Impaired 

Service  

416-338-0889

(Daily 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays)

General inquiries 311 

Website toronto.ca/etobicokelakeshore 

Thank you for your patience.  Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait 

https://www.toronto.ca/city-government/data-research-maps/neighbourhoods-communities/ward-profiles/



